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MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 8:00 am
Thursday	 8:30 am
Friday	 8:00 am

all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

September 28 & September 29, 2024;
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

The law

of the LORD is perfect,

refreshing the soul. The

decree of the LORD is

trustworthy, giving

wisdom to the

simple.

Psalms 19:8
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“Whoever is not against us is for us.”
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Tom, Mike, Jassam, Mark Dougherty, Kim Witte, Paul Lowry, Mary M., and Heather Brockett.

Parishioners & Family Members on Active Duty: 
Matthew Reitzel

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

St. James warns in today’s second reading that those who hoard their wealth and live only 
for themselves will be condemned. But in the Gospel, Jesus assures us that all who give of 
themselves for His sake will be rewarded.

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

“Disinterested concern for others, and the rejection of every form of self-centeredness and self-
absorption, are essential if we truly wish to care for our brothers and sisters and for the natural 
environment. These attitudes also attune us to the moral imperative of assessing the impact of 
our every action and personal decision on the world around us.” (Laudato Si’, 208)

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

Fr. Jack will be teaching the preparation classes for the Sacrament of Confirmation. We will 
celebrate this sacrament on March 30, 2025 at 2:30 PM. Archbishop Zinkula has asked all of 
the parishes to “partner” with another to ease his schedule. We will be partnering with St. Pius 
X and the sacrament will be celebrated there. Each parish will prepare the students individually.
If you have a student who is in 10th grade or older and would like to be included, 
please email the following to Tracy Huk (businessmgr@allsaintscr.com): Full 

name of the student, name of the parent(s), email address that communication should 
be sent, location of baptism (if your student was not baptized at All Saints, please have 
a record of the baptism sent to the parish office as soon as possible), phone number to 
contact, address to use for contact. The dates for the classes are to be determined yet, so 
please email your information today so that we are able to keep you informed. If you have 
any questions, please call Tracy at 319-363-6130 ext 111.

The Sacrament of Confirmation

30
MARCH
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The way that the Old Testament and the Gospel mirror each other today, along with the knowledge that this 
jealousy still exists in ministry and church life today, had me seriously asking God why He bothers with us 
humans. How embarrassing and defeating is it that we are still so hard-hearted and stiff-necked? Myself 
included. But then God’s reply came to me. It is because He loves us that much. Just as in the Old Testament 
times when Abraham negotiated with God to save the city of Sodom (see Gen 18:16-32), we are called to 
work together to build the Kingdom of God on earth by recognizing and celebrating the gifts in the many that 
God has graced. Jealousy, pettiness and hostility tear apart the Kingdom. Mary Healy in her commentary 

on the Gospel of Mark states, “This is applicable to evangelization today, in which Christians often find themselves in a 
situation of disunity and competition that hinders the spread of the gospel. Since Vatican II the Church has encouraged 
Catholics to collaborate with Christians of different traditions, even in missionary work when possible, without ignoring 
the real doctrinal differences that exist. ‘Other Churches and ecclesial Communities which draw people to faith in Christ the 
Savior and to baptism in the name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit draw them into the real though imperfect communion 
that exists between them and the Catholic Church. Catholics...should be careful to respect the lively faith of other Churches 
and ecclesial Communities which preach the Gospel, and rejoice in the grace of God that is at work among them.’ (Pontifical 
Council for Promoting Christian Unity)”

If we go through all of the Bible and name the sin that is at the root of most of the evil, the highest number of tallies would 
most likely go to the sinful emotion of jealousy. In the book of Genesis alone it is what led Cain to murder his brother Abel; 
it was the cause of Jacob demanding his brother Esau’s birthright in exchange for a bowl of stew and to the deception of  his 
father, Isaac, so that Jacob would receive the blessing and not Esau; and it was what induced Joseph’s brothers to sell him 
into slavery. It’s not just a part of the Old Testament. Jealousy is what created the rift between Jesus and the scribes and 
pharisees which grew into such hatred and envy that they had him crucified. It was jealousy of the work that Paul and the 
disciples were doing in the cities that led to the arrest and martyrdom of several. Spring forward over two thousand years 
and we know that the sin and destruction of jealousy still plays out in our world today.

Paul tried to address this when he talked about the Body of Christ - how we are all given different gifts that are meant to be 
used cooperatively to build the Kingdom on Earth. One look at the daily newsfeed is all we need to see that we still don’t 
get it. What might change this? What needs to happen? With the understanding that we can’t change the past and that the 
future can have an infinite number of paths based on our present knowledge, beliefs and actions, Richard Rohr offers the 
following to our present selves: “We know everything today and believe almost nothing. It is not reason that drives our 
lives, but passion or the search for it. It is not words and concepts, but living images that grab our souls. It is not what we 
know that haunts us at the end, but what we did not know and don’t know yet. We must make friends with the unknowing. 
What you know is just ten thousand different things. But what you believe is what you pay attention to, what you care 
about, what finally lives and matters to you. What you believe is not one of ten thousand things, it is that which sees ten 
thousand things. It is not what you know that matters, or changes anything: It is what you believe - and believe all the way 
through.” (Jesus’ Alternative Plan: The Sermon on the Mount)

When Jesus was asked to identify the two greatest commandments in the Gospel of Matthew, He replied, “You shall love 
the Lord, your God, with all your heart, with all your soul, and with all your mind...and you shall love your neighbor as 
yourself. The whole law and the prophets depend on these two commandments.” Do we live our lives as if we know this or 
do we live our lives as if we believe this...all the way through? As Moses declared in today’s Old Testament, “Would that all 
the people of the Lord were prophets! Would that the Lord might bestow his spirit on them all!”

 Let’s take this question to prayer this week: what do I know about God, Jesus Christ and the Holy Spirit and what do I 
believe about God, Jesus Christ and the Holy Spirit? The revelation from this could be the catalyst we need to not only 
change our own lives, but to change that of the world. Come to Mass this weekend (and the next and the next!) Invite 
someone you haven’t seen in a while. Take the time to introduce yourself to someone that you don’t know. Celebrate the 
gifts we see in one another. Repent and believe in the Gospel.

Tracy Huk, Business Manager, businessallsaints@gmail.com

Everyday Metanoia
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Some End of Year Numbers
Our fiscal year ended on June 30. Here are some interesting facts from 2023-24

Bins of food distributed: 8,048 
Families Served: 6,200 
Individuals Fed: 22,361 

Homeless Bags: 6,437 
Households Receiving Financial Assistance: 86
Donated Food Received: 180,000+ pounds
Food Purchases: $100,000 spent
Volunteer Hours Worked: 7,436

JOIN THE FUN! MCO Office Volunteers Needed! 
Answer phones, schedule clients for food boxes, assemble and distribute homeless bags, organize incoming 
donations, and greet clients coming into our office. We can use any skill level, and we guarantee no two days 
are ever the same! Patty comes in faithfully every Tuesday afternoon to run the front desk. Contact us at 
metrocatholicoutreach@gmail.com for more details. 

Do not wait until a priest retires or is transferred to celebrate their service. Like Father’s Day, 
let Priesthood Sunday be the one day a year when we make it a point to make priests feel truly 
appreciated and special.

What is Priesthood Sunday?
Priesthood Sunday is celebrated on the last Sunday of September. Priesthood Sunday is a 

special day set aside to honor priesthood in the United States. It is a day to reflect upon and affirm the 
role of the priesthood in the life of the Church as a central one. This nationwide event is coordinated and 
sponsored by the US Council of Serra International. 

It is essential to note that the number of priests and ordinations in the United States has steadily declined 
in the past 50 years. Meanwhile, the number of parishes without a resident priest pastor has sharply 
increased in the same period of time. (See the official statistics from the Center for Applied Research in 
the Apostolate (CARA) here.) The men who answer the call to priesthood are special indeed, and they are 
working harder than ever before.

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

Celebrate Priesthood Sunday!

Fall is a beautiful season full of color and crisp fresh air. A Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Experience is like autumn because it’s a weekend full of fresh air, new beginnings, and a time 
to rejoice in the beauty of your marriage. It’s a great time to rekindle communication and enjoy 
some time away. For more information call: Greg and Denise at (563)608-3305 or register at 
wwme.org. Our upcoming weekend is November 8-10 in Holstein, Iowa.

Marriage Encounter Experience 

8-10

NOVEMBER
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Saturday, January 25, 2025

Time: 9:00 AM to 1:30 PM (Time is tentative)

This year’s virtual conference is designed so that you can gather women in your parish/cluster 
for a morning of friendship, faith, and formation! Women can participate from the comfort 
of their own homes or gather in parishes to experience the event together! Individual and 

Group ticket prices will be available. We will have great speakers! More information and registration 
will be available soon at https://www.archwomensconference.org/. Contact Joanne Pohland at  
j.pohland@dbqarch.org for more information.

Weekly Mass on Saturday and Sunday are a community effort. As they say, “It takes a village.”As 
our Parish grows and evolves, our needs grow and evolve. Our little village requires the time 
and talent that only parishioners can provide. Do you have a passion for All Saints? You can 
transform that passion into something bigger. We invite you to learn more about the various 
volunteer opportunities available at All Saints parish. During fellowship following Mass on 
Saturday, September 28 and Sunday, September 29th, representatives from various ministries 

will be available to talk about what they do and why volunteering is impactful on their lives.

 

 

2025 Archdiocesan Women’s Conference: Beauty in Christ

We. Need. YOU!

JANUARY

25

All Saints is excited to respond to the requests of our parent, grandparent, and adult parishioners. 
During the Listening Sessions held in the Spring of 2023, several of our participants requested 
an ADULT catechism program that mirrored what their children and grandchildren are 
learning in school so as to be able to have meaningful conversations as a family as well as grow 
as individuals in their faith. The resources are now available through Pflaum Publishing and 
we would like to invite you to participate.

	 Who:	 Any/All Adult members of the Catholic Faith
	 What:	 Catechism for Adults
	 When:	 Thursdays following the 8:30 am Children’s Mass (Approximately 9:30 am-TBD)  
			   Beginning October 3, 2024
	 Where:	 All Saints Social Hall

This intergenerational program welcomes adults of all ages. The resources are based on the upcoming 
Gospel for the week allowing you to benefit at any point you are able to join us. We recognize schedules 
are busy and welcome you when it works best for you.We appreciate your registration so as to have a 
sense for the number of resources we need to have available. Thank you! Please contact Stacy Cataldo  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com) with any questions.

We look forward to seeing you!

Please click this link to register:  https://forms.gle/sBk9i9LjRtwS5Mg36

 Catechism for Adults

3
OCTOBER
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Considering the National Catholic Youth Conference in 2025?

The National Catholic Youth Conference (NCYC) happens every year, but the Archdiocese 
typically takes part in odd years. NCYC 2025 is coming fast. The dates for NCYC ‘25 are 
November 20-23.

There are three ways for teens to experience NCYC.

1. Be a part of the Archdiocesan Delegation. Parish leaders (paid or volunteer) register their group 
with the Archdiocese. Package price of approximately $850 per person covers travel, lodging, registration, 
some meals, and on-sight support. To join the Archdiocesan Delegation, we ask for group leaders to open 
a group account with the Archdiocese and submit a no-obligation group size estimate before December of 
2024. Look for future announcements in the Official Bulletin and The InFo.
2. Organize a parish or collaborative/regional group. Work with other adults in your parish or 
other parishes near you to form your own group. Buy your own tickets. Book your own hotel rooms. Arrange 
your own transportation and meals. The Office of Youth Ministry will provide some tips and tricks to make 
it easier for you, but you will be independent of the Archdiocesan delegation.
3. Family option. Families can buy their own tickets and make travel plans without having to go through 
a parish. Sometimes, if your group is small, that is the easiest. A mom or dad with their own children can 
zip in and out a lot easier and likely save on costs.

Contact Kevin Feyen (k.feyen@dbqarch.org) for more information.

 National Catholic Youth Conference

20-23

NOVEMBER

God gives us many gifts during our lifetime. As steward of the gifts you receive, you are entrusted 
with ensuring these gifts are used to their fullest. We invite you to consider a planned gift or 
gift through your will to All Saints Parish, which will help perpetuate the mission of Jesus 
Christ. For more information on how this can be done, please contact Tracy Huk at 319-363-
6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com to speak confidentially about your wishes. If you 
would like information about gift planning, please contact our planning partner at the Catholic 
Foundation at 563-552-0176 or CFAD@OurCFAD.org.

We are excited to share that it is time for Children’s Liturgy of the Word. This is a program that 
is available to ALL parish children (Pre K through Grade 2). This program takes place DURING 
the 9:00 am Mass on Sundays. We will begin on Sunday, October 6, 2024 and conclude Spring 
of 2025. Registration is appreciated so we know the number of resources to purchase. There 
is NO cost to families. We hope you find this to be a meaningful way for your child to spend 
the Liturgy of the Word while allowing you, the parent, an opportunity to fully engage in this 
part of the Mass. We encourage all children in 2nd grade to attend as an extension of their 

sacramental preparation this year. Please click on the registration link for more details and the opportunity to 
register. https://forms.gle/atdZzPEuK8A5Z4RS8

All Saints Foundation

Children’s Liturgy of the Word

6
OCTOBER
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Financial Update as of 8/30/2024:

All Saints Parish is in need of your participation and help. Budget income for August declined by $23,560 
from July to August of this year. We typically experience a small decline from July to August, but we are 
$26,758 below this same time as last year. A parish is not just the bricks and mortar, it is not the staff, 
and it is not all the programs available. A parish is the people who attend Mass and contribute their 
time, talents and treasure to the vitality and needs of the parish. The parish staff works with the Pastoral 

Council and the Finance Council to keep our expenses as low as possible. We are stewards of the funds you generously 
donate and we take that very seriously. If you are not currently contributing to the life of All Saints Parish, I encourage 
you to do so. If something has happened in the past and you would like to talk about it, please call or email me. Like the 
old Army poster said - we need you!

Tracy Huk, Business Manager, 319-363-6130 ext.111, businessmgr@allsaintscr.com

All Saints Financial Update

Mental Illness Awareness Mass

NEW PLACE, NEW TIME Catholic Daughters of the Americas [CDA] Court Cedar Rapids 
#1768 will meet Tuesday, October,15 at 6:15 pm at St. Pius Church. Doors open at 6:00 pm with 
refreshments. Our speaker is Dr. Janet Cuhel: 100 Year Lifestyle. Catholic Daughters across 
the nation will celebrate Catholic Daughters Sunday on October 20. Members of the Cedar 
Rapids Court will celebrate by attending 10:30 Mass at St. Ludmila’s Church and after Mass 
will hold a Court Recognition of members ceremony. Guests are welcome. Contacts: Roberta 
319-366-0999 or Stephanie 319- 540- 7193

Catholic Daughters of the Americas [CDA]

15
OCTOBER
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Unwrapping Your Spiritual Gifts

Unwrapping Your Spiritual Gifts as a metaphor that speaks to the process of discovering the 
gifts God gives each of us. There are special spiritual gifts that are given each of us to be used for 
the Church, the people of God, and in our personal lives. Those gifts come from the Holy Spirit. 
They are meant to help build the Kingdom of God.

“To each person the Manifestation of the Spirit is given for common good” 1 Corinthians 12:7

Uniquely Called and Gifted

“…each member has ‘his own special gift,’ as Saint Paul teaches. Although this ‘gift’ is a personal vocation 
and form of participation in the Church’s saving work, it also serves others, builds the Church and the 
fraternal communities in the various spheres of human life on earth.” -Pope John Paul II, Redemptor 
Hominis (Redeemer of Man).

If you have an interest in learning about your Motivational Gift, please call Bob Lillibridge at the parish 
office 319-363-6130 ext.109 or email him at adultformation@allsaintscr.com.

Interested in the Catholic Faith?

Check out OCIA/RCIA. (Order/Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults)

We offer an opportunity to meet and learn more about our Catholic faith. If you know of someone who may be 
interested, invite them to come and learn how the OCIA/RCIA process works. This for those with questions 
about the Catholic faith or those who are curious and want to learn more the teachings and experience 
of Church and prepare individuals to celebrate the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist 
during the Easter season. For more information about OCIA/RCIA or to setup a meeting please contact Bob 
Lillibridge at 319-363-6130 ext. 109 or email: adultformation@allsaintscr.com

The 4th annual Iowa Catholic Youth Conference (ICYC) which targets those in grades 6-8 and 
their parents is set for Sunday, March 30, 2025. Mark your calendars! The event, which is co-
sponsored by the Archdiocese of Dubuque and the Diocese of Davenport, will take place at St. 
Ludmila Parish in Cedar Rapids and will feature the energetic Catholic artist and witness of 
faith Connor Flanagan (https://www.connorflanaganmusic.com/). More information will be 
available later this Fall. 

Good Morning! We have some exciting ways you and your family can serve the parish and grow 
in your faith this year. Please consider registering for one or more of the following: Children’s 
Liturgy of the Word (Ages 4-7 All 2nd grade children highly encouraged to join): LINK. Altar 
Serving (Grades 4 & 5): LINK. Sacramental Preparation (ALL 2nd Grade Families): LINK. 
Adult Catechism (Following Thursday Children’s Mass): LINK. Additional programming for 
grades 3-8 is in the works. Stay tuned... These programs (exception: altar serving) are kicking 

off in October. Please register and plan to join us. We look forward to seeing you! Sincerely, Stacy Cataldo
 

 

Iowa Catholic Youth Conference 2025

Get Involved!

30
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https://forms.gle/ikr8pA8qFCBXzN9L7
https://forms.gle/Pq43ygFSf7QPDpTr6
https://forms.gle/sgWJH6VMwiFh7bpaA
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfkCkP39wpxl-XCoQDI8Ykj98RTOp5uWelm94UxIt_pgVAftA/viewform
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Mass Intentions
Wed.	 October 2	 8:00 am
>	 Phyllis Brack

Thurs.	October 3	 8:30 am
	 Kim Witte

Fri.	 October 4	 8:00 am
	Cunninham/Herman Families
Sat.	 October 5	 4:00 pm
>	 Carol Lemerond

Sun.	 October 6	 9:00 am
	 For the People

Scripture Readings
Week of September 29, 2024

Sunday:
Nm 11:25-29/Jas 5:1-6/Mk 9:38-43, 45, 
47-48 (137)

Monday: 
Jb 1:6-22/Lk 9:46-50 (455)

Tuesday: 
Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23/Lk 9:51-56 (456)

Wednesday: 
Jb 9:1-12, 14-16 (457)/Mt 18:1-5, 10 (650)

Thursday: 
Jb 19:21-27/Lk 10:1-12 (458)

Friday: 
Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5/Lk 10:13-16 (459)

Saturday: 
Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17/Lk 10:17-24 (460)

Sunday: 
Gn 2:18-24/Heb 2:9-11/Mk 10:2-16 or 
10:2-12 (140)

Do you enjoy getting people together for fellowship and 
having fun as well? Parish Life Committee is looking for 
additional members to appreciate each event. If you are 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com. 

Don’t have time for committees or meetings, but still 
want to help? Join the “Un-Committee” where you are 
contacted only for special events at All Saints Church. If 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com.

Parish Life

Un-Committee

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

• Monday - Thursday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Friday - 8:00 am - 1:00 pm
• Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square 
Meals

Parish Office Hours



All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

Ministry Schedule
September 28, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Mary Pat Wilkinson

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Kathi Grainger
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Ellen Mouw
Joan Murrin
John Myers

Altar Servers
Emerson Eichhorn
Jackson Keller
James Lammers

Lectors
Stacy Cataldo
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Ryan Donnelly
Barb Lindstrom
Marcia Myers
Tom Takes
Mike Votroubek

September 29, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Cate Biro

Extraordinary Ministers
Tom Amosson
Sherry Casey
Mary Jo Goerdt
Terry Goerdt
John Michael
Daniel Prentice
Alison Prentice

Altar Servers
Maeve Ainsworth
Everly Felland
Roman Kilburg

Lectors
Robin Brown
Mick Erdman

Hospitality Ministers
Jeanne Amosson
Stephanie Guzman
Nicole Johnson
Chris Shimon
Maureen Wolf
Dave Wolf

Bruins Beat

www.allsaints-crschool.org

Upcoming Events

From Principal Starr

September 30 

Monday, September 30 is a no school day. If you need child care that 
day through Bruins Care, please sign up here. Contact Taylor at taylor.
wilgenbusch@crxcs.org with any questions. An extra fee of $25.00 will 
be charged for current Bruins Care students. Drop in rates are available 
if not signed up for Bruins Care. Please contact Taylor with any questions 
regarding drop in care.

AMERICA READS

Parents,
America Reads 2024 is Thursday, October 17, at All Saints School. You may 
pick a time to read to a classroom from the ten minute time slots available. 
Feel free to bring a short book to share or a selection will be available for 
you when you arrive. Please review the available slots on the sign up page 
here. Thank you!

America Reads is also in preschool! Preschool readers can sign up here.

Dear Families,

We have a few important announcements regarding billing for the 24-25 
school year. As XCS has proceeded forward, the district business office 
has been hard at work trying to coordinate all the schools into one system. 
Please read the information from the most recent All Saints E-News 
regarding updates about FACTS billing. It is our hope to have all billing set 
up and straightened out in the next week. 

In Faith,

Ms. Starr

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail-mg.flocknote.com%2Fc%2FeJwczk1uwyAQR_HTwC7RzB8SmAULmoh7YIwdVH9EsVOrt6_S_ZPerw-ODZzVNbCDYxYS1o9QOuPpwpWMkK-QQZxl63DpwPAVugUQLAkMC3uSsxXq81DJ8ZU7ukJZGqa1fC_rXs9lnfUUHvv-3JSJCkkhHcdx3tq4vJ9jXdp7-0QKaVwVEtON7jbGGAX3SOnrZuzpwuwdyfWU5_pqJSsYhaQ_g9YHeAZ5x_oVtj2X36nkPU_9qiyNc27Tv-En4C8AAP__m11EXQ&data=05%7C02%7Cofficemgr%40allsaintscr.com%7Ce121fda1cc704067cff708dcdc924d8d%7C7bc4612293e7405eb22ccf64c8d7a0af%7C0%7C0%7C638627768180005352%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jOd7C35%2FNQk%2Ffk3S2LYzsAhjydf6U68unFNzjJXphjw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Femail-mg.flocknote.com%2Fc%2FeJwczk1uwyAQQOHTwC7WzADGLFjQRNwDA_5RibECqdXbV-n-Se9LVqMgLXm2qEkjGjDIN5v0opGUUDQlEBDmJUWcIasx5mQWzXdLQBIMCTQ4gRmkgRSWDBpHnGEkJmEpNX4ftech1icvduv9bEw4Rp6Rv65raPt6vM81H_u7fSJGfq2MPMIdHtI55ww9HPivu5A3hWoCUOp2vnKLW62FkWDk-WexJ0sTEkwa-cu2HuJviaGHkiqTsD7DXv4VP5b-AgAA__826kae&data=05%7C02%7Cofficemgr%40allsaintscr.com%7Ce121fda1cc704067cff708dcdc924d8d%7C7bc4612293e7405eb22ccf64c8d7a0af%7C0%7C0%7C638627768180013372%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YIDA9WdcIGfik9rjRYr1TX%2BwXHV8OEiicucZ%2FIW%2Fa9g%3D&reserved=0
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September 29, 2024 • 26th Sunday in Ordinary Time • Mark 9:38–43

The Importance of Ecumenism
The apostles are upset. They tried to stop a man from driving 
out demons in Jesus’ name because he was not one of Jesus’ 
immediate followers. Jesus tells them not to prevent the man 
from working miracles. Jesus tells them that no one who was 

against him would have that kind of power.

The apostles sound a bit cliquish in this Gospel. They seem to be saying that only 
“card-carrying” Jesus followers are allowed to work miracles in Jesus’ name. Jesus 
tells them to look at the fruit of the venture, and to remember, “[W]hoever is not 
against us is for us.” Jesus statement serves well to remind us of the importance 
of ecumenism in the Catholic mindset.

The Catechism tells us that God is truth and love. Since we were created in the 
image and likeness of God, these two attributes are essential in our own lives if 
we wish to follow Jesus. Living one’s life in truth and love is the litmus test for the 
children of God. If someone is living life honestly, searching for truth and acting 
in loving ways, she is on the right path. She is walking with God.

I think in today’s world, Jesus would probably tell us to stop being so parochial, 
so legalistic and tell us to be more ecumenical. God’s plan has always been a 
universe filled with peace and harmony. All people are called to be one with each 
other and one with God. In God’s world there is no place for nit-picking over 
irrelevant details.

Jesus asks us to look for the good we see in another’s life (the fruits) no matter 
their religion. Ecumenism means looking for and concentrating on the things we 
have in common with folks. We need to name and celebrate the things that bring 
us together and work our way diligently through those issues that separate us.

Have family members discuss what they like best about your parish church. 
Who are some of your favorite people in the parish?

Family Ministry
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FAMILY RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
October 5, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Peg Schmitz

Extraordinary Ministers
Joan Fishburn
Riley Hoover
Gavin Miller
Ellen Mouw
Stephen Schmitz
Marvin Stallman
Mary Takes

Altar Servers
Kennedy Blue
Lindsey Talyat
Megan Talyat

Lectors
Lisa Stephenson
Becky Weininger

Hospitality Ministers
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Barb Lindstrom
Brian Talyat
Lauri Talyat
Mike Votroubek

October 6, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Sherry Casey

Extraordinary Ministers
Nicole Johnson
Stephanie Klappholz
Bill Knapp
Dianne Knapp
Dennis Mullarkey
Gregory O’Connell
Loesje Shema

Altar Servers
Martin (MJ) Golobic
Ellorie Shane
Eli Shane

Lectors
Chris Conway
Brian Conway

Hospitality Ministers
Maureen Dale Ernst
John Ernst
Tony Satariano
Diane Weimer
Dave Wolf
Maureen Wolf 

What do you like most and least about your parish? How can you help to 
make your parish better? What do you want to remember from last week? 
What are you looking forward to next week? What are your concerns?

PERSONAL RESPONSE
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All Saints Scrip Enrollment Code: L55BFA2L1346 

Orders received by Monday 8:00am will be ready the same week.

Scrip Coordinator: Lori Jiacinto email: aptscrip@gmail.com phone/text: 319-535-3570 
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SCRIP: Cut Education Costs Through Your Everyday Spending

Did you know? Your regular spending on groceries, gas, cofee, home improvement, clothing, dining 

out, and online shopping can earn you more than $1,000 yearly toward tuition or other education-

related costs. Put simply, your everyday expenses can help you save money!

What is All Saints Scrip?

The All Saints Scrip program is a volunteer-run cooperative efort between All Saints Parish and All 

Saints School. For over 20 years, All Saints Scrip has been raising funds for All Saints School, helping 

families raise funds for their tuition and education-related costs and for other charitable eforts of 

All Saints Parish and All Saints School.

How it works:

1. Join the All Saints Scrip program and earn by buying gift cards to 

use as payment for your everyday expenses, and by shopping 

online through RaiseRight.

2. Brands automatically give up to 20% of every gift card or online 

shopping purchase back to the school. Scan this code or visit 

RaiseRight.com to view available brands.

3. All Saints Scrip Program then shares 50% of your earnings with 

you to help reduce tuition and other education-related costs. 

Plus, with a mobile app available for instant access to eGift cards and reload purchases, you can buy 

gift cards and shop online through RaiseRight anytime, anywhere. 

Get started today!

Scan this code to create a free fundraising account on the 

RaiseRight mobile app or visit RaiseRight.com/Enroll. 

All Saints Scrip enrollment code: 

L55BFA2L1346 

Have questions? Contact: 

Lori Jiacinto aptscrip@gmail.com 319-535-3570
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Pastor 	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Deacon 	 Mike Klappholz	 deaconmike@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 107
Deacon	 Ed Martin	 deaconed@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 105
Business Manager 	 Tracy A. Huk	 businessmgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 111
Bookkeeper 	 Jeremy Lutz	 bookkeeper@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 108
Medical Emergencies & Funerals	 Rev. John R. Flaherty	 fatherjack@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 116
Dir. of Music Ministries	 Matthew Burrier	 music@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 106
Dir. of Adult Formation	 Bob Lillibridge	 adultformation@allsaintscr.com	Ext. 109
Dir. of Children’s Formation	 Stacy Cataldo	 catechesis@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 114
Office Manager	 Dan Alpers	 officemgr@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 100 
IT Director	 Ethan Weiland	 it@allsaintscr.com	 Ext. 104
Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 363-4110

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Zach Zeckser	 zach.zeckser@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm

Fri., 8:00 am - 1:00 pm

Parish School (319) 363-4110
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Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday 
evenings beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Classes will be led by Father Jack Flaherty after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sundays in the 
Social Hall. Start date TBD (fatherjack@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


